PLEETH : ITEM 3
South Somerset District Local Plan – Ilminster

I have no objection to the building of additional homes in Ilminster to meet housing needs.  My objection is their new proposed siting in the Shudrick Valley to the east of the town which is at variance to the original council plan. The original local plan indicated that any housing development was to be to the west of the town i.e. Canal Way, where there is already good road access as well as to public transport and to the A303. It is also closer to the proposed employment land at Hort Bridge. This plan seemed to have general approval. However the Ilminster Town Council shortly afterwards changed the plan to the east – Shudrick Valley.

· The council’s plan as currently submitted is unsound and should revert to Canal Way.

· I’m very surprised to learn that the Council has only now discovered that the fields subject to the proposed development in Shudrick Valley are of a higher agricultural grade than those adjacent to Canal Way.

· The land at Canal Way, being more level, would be cheaper and easier to develop. It would require considerably less excavation as well as less disturbance to the natural features of the landscape. 

· I’m led to believe that land permeability of the fields in question could lead to greater flooding downstream especially Ditton Street and Shudrick Lane where flooding has already taken place.

· The proposed development requires the demolition of a working farm at Townsend.

· The concept plan now indicates encroachment high above the hill towards Baker’s Copse in variance to the January plan.

· The landscape would be irreparably damaged should development take place in the valley –once it’s gone, it’s gone!

· Surely a Sustainability Appraisal should be carried out at Canal Way as well as in the Shudrick Valley before any development takes place.

· Somerset County Council owns much of the land to the west of the town which, if sold for housing development, could be ring-fenced for a much needed new school.

And finally:-

· The Council needs to explain the status of the concept plan and describe how it relates to the proposed direction of growth for the town.
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